




As a former insurance broker/branch manager of 30 years, I am writing with my view of the challenges 

that can occur with the proposal for the 16-storey communal living tower downtown. 

 

I'm referring to the opposition that may arise from insurance brokers & the insurance companies they 

represent. 

 

When I retired from the insurance business in 2010, the standard with tenants buying renter's insurance 

was that each tenant in a suite or house had to carry their own separate policy. Exceptions were 

sometimes made with couples living together & insuring them on one policy, but if they split up & the 

remaining tenant wanted to keep the apartment & keep the tenants policy, a signed release form would 

have to be obtained from the departing tenant. With the acrimony present in some break-ups, this was 

not always an easy task. 

 

In the case of two or more unrelated tenants having to obtain their own policies, the insurance broker 

would need to obtain details on the unrelated tenant, such as full legal name, date of birth, occupation, 

driver's license number, where does tenant 1 know tenant 2 from & for how long? 

 

In my experience, it was unlikely that insurance companies would issue a tenants policy for an individual 

or couple where there were three or more tenants sharing a suite. 

 

I recommend that the City of Victoria do some research - perhaps with the insurance broker that covers 

the City & its buildings and other structures - into whether unrelated tenants would be able to secure 

insurance in this proposed communal living scenario. Your insurance broker could check with the 

operators of these types of buildings in Los Angeles and New York, to find out if tenants' policies were 

obtained from an insurance company that writes tenants' policies in Canada. 

 

Sincerely, 

Margaret Goodwin, CIP 
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From: Brandon Williamson 
Sent: Wednesday, January 5, 2022 10:17 PM
To: Public Hearings
Subject: 975-983 Pandora Ave Rezoning Application

Hello Mayor and Council, 
 
I live kitty corner to this proposed development in the 1008 Pandora Ave building atop Save-on-Foods. I live in 
one of the affordable rental units on the southwest corner with direct views of this currently empty lot from 
my living room and bedroom windows. I walk or bike past this lot nearly every day. I am writing to express my 
full support of the proposed redevelopment and rezoning. The proposed building is attractive, will improve 
street safety and walkability, and add more than 200 new residents to this corner, bringing additional vibrancy 
to Harris Green. 
 
Victoria desperately needs 1000s of units of additional rental housing to meet affordability targets as per the 
recent housing needs report. I'm intrigued by the co-housing concept and feel it's something that would have 
been very appealing to me when I was in university just a couple years ago. Housing more people Downtown 
helps the region meet its climate goals by encouraging active transportation and public transit. Downtown 
needs population density to survive, thrive, and for locals to adequately support Downtown businesses. I have 
been looking forward to more housing on this lot for several years now. 
 
Thanks, 
Brandon Williamson 
233B-1008 Pandora Ave 
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